
      STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE – TOWN OF SURRY 

       SELECTMEN  

           MEETING MINUTES NOVEMBER 11, 2024 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. Present were Jay Croteau, Steve Goldsmith and Ron 

Profaizer.  

Emailed Bruce Anderson tax card to IOS DOI to Jennifer Vincent. 

Estimated cost for Hallwood Drive of $8,800 was not included in Old Walpole Paving by Brox  per Jay 

Croteau.  

Steve Goldsmith signed and emailed the inspection of Sunrun installation. Eversource was notified for 

connection.  

The selectmen signed and paid bills.  

The selectmen signed payroll.  

Steve Goldsmith suggested drainage ditch leaves and refuse be deposited at the town garage.  

Ron Profaizer confirmed bond coverage with Primex for Town of Surry.  

Certificate of Insurance for MME received.  

Eva Morel updated FEMA/NFLP  can secure flood insurance for residents. Information can be obtained at 

the NFLP/ FEMA.gov website.  

The selectmen are researching the CDL random drug testing for Municipal Employees and who would be 

required to be testing.  

Bruce Smith discussed the payment for the Lower Pond Road  culvert with funds from Capital Reserve 

fund.  

Bruce Smith requested copies of the October/November invoices for cemetery work for reimbursement 

from Cemetery Trustees and will come to pick them up after The School Board meeting next Monday. 

Bruce Smith completed the Flood Survey.  

Tree Agent LLC ZBA meeting scheduled for Wednesday November 13, 2024. Ron Profaizer will attend.  

The selectmen discussed the floodplain for Gross subdivision with said land may be subject to flooding 

easement of United States of America Army Corp of Engineers. 

Ron Profaizer motioned to accept the minutes for November 4, 2024. Steve Goldsmith seconded the 

motion. The selectmen agreed to accept the minutes.  

Jay Croteau will contact Durwin Clark to order salt from Morton Salt.  

Update on Lower Pond Road culvert. Culvert is in work is being done to gravel the road. 



Ron Profaizer motioned to standardize the holiday closures to agree with the State of New Hampshre 

holiday closures. Jay Croteau seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to the motion.  

Home Health care has requested to $550.00 to included in the 2025 town budget.  

The Townof Surry received Highway Block Grant money of $8,699.64 for second quarter ($7,780.00) and 

SB 367 ($919.48). 

Received notification of DES complaint for Ballou property 284 Rt 12A.  

John Davis Health Officer received a complaint from Denise Dragon and has done a general inspection of 

area in question and will monitor the situation for now.  

John Davis will have the Fire Department issue an ID card for him for Health Officer.  

Jay Croteau motioned to abandon the safety deposit box at Bank of America. Ron Profaizer seconded the 

motion. The selectmen agreed to the motion.  

Steve Goldsmith motioned to adjourn. Ron Profaizer seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to 

adjourn.  

The meeting adjourned at 9:15 P.M. 

 

 

 


